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ALBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council meeting held on Monday 19th October 2009 in the Albourne Village Hall.

Present:  Cllr Graham Stafford (Chairman), Cllr Gwyn Price, Cllr Michael Gratton, Cllr John Gooch and Cllr Robert Dunckley.
Also present: Jenny Hartley – Clerk to the Council.             


            3 members of the public.
MINUTES

196.
Apologies – Cllr. J Butler, Cllr L Ritchie, Cllr Sue Seward and Cllr Peter Griffiths.
197.  
Declaration of Interest – None.
198.
Approval of Minutes from 14th September 2009. 2 amendments made. Proposed: Cllr Gratton and Seconded: Cllr Dunckley. Minutes signed by the Chairman.


199.

Matters Arising: - Planning issues to be raised under item 201. No other matters airising.
200.
Report from 

(i)
WSCC- Cllr Griffiths not present – report left in his absence for members to read.
(ii)MSDC – Cllr Seward not present.
201. 
Planning Liaison Committee 


(i) New Applications - 

AE/09/02968 Daisyfields, Trusslers Hill Lane, Albourne. All weather Equine Arena.
Albourne Parish Council has no objection to this proposal, subject to a condition requiring the completion of the previously agreed landscaping to the west and more importantly, given this application, the south of the adjacent stable buildings approved under AE/07/0694/FUL.
 

For the councils information, addition and new screening was shown in the plan (REDQ7778) submitted  the above 2007 application, are referred in the delegated report dated 3rd May 2007, and are confirmed by Condition 7 in the permission notice. This work has not yet been carried out. 

AE/09/02868 Spring Cottage, Church Lane, Albourne. Tree Work.


No objection.

AE/09/028311 1 Greenmead Cottages, Henfield Road, Albourne. New Riding Arena.

Albourne Parish Council has no objection to this proposal, subject to the arrangements for drainage being satisfactory - the submitted drainage plan lacks orientation, making it impossible to ascertain precisely the location of the outlet. 
202.
Safer Routes to School/Footpath

Cllr Stafford reported that Leah Harrell (WSCC Officer responsible for this project) had recently contacted him to see if any decision had been reached regarding the Safer Routes to School proposal. Cllr Stafford updated members on the suggested plan for this new footpath.
It was agreed that the Clerk would draft a letter to Leah Harrell at WSCC and clarify the following points:

1. When will the PC be formally consulted

2. Is this development to be subject to a formal planning application/when can we expect to see this.
3. Approximate cost of the proposed footpath.

4. No of children who will benefit from this development.

5. Joint meeting with the School Governors/Headteacher and WSCC to discuss the issue moving forward.
203.
Engineering Works at Albourne Equestrian Centre


Cllr Stafford informed members of the recent information supplied to MSDC regarding the 5 lorries per hour 5.5


 days a week depositing soil at the Equestrian Centre. 

It was noted in some circumstances private sites had been able to out price the sites set up to dispose of commercial waste.

Cllr Stafford read the two letters received from Mr John Arnold (MSDC Enforcement Officer) regarding the recent investigations at the site, and their findings confirming that planning will not be required and that this was now a closed case.
Cllr Gratton reminded members that the purpose of the planning process is to allow other peoples consultations to be considered. It was felt that MSDC had no right to make this decision without following the process correctly.

8:50pm Meeting closed for members of the public to speak.

A member of the public stated they felt this would be an open door policy to the public. It was felt that we should take a stand on these issues as MSDC appeared to be a ‘soft touch’.
8:51pm meeting reconvened.

It was agreed a letter of complaint to Mr Stephen King at MSDC and copied to the Chief Exec Mr J Jory and also MSDC Cllr. Sue Seward would be written. Cllr Gratton to write the letter. 
204.
Construction Site works at Sussex Vale Gospel Hall


Cllr Stafford informed members there had been complaints received since the work had commenced on the Gospel 

Hall site. Cllr Stafford met Mr Peter Holding at the site on Saturday and Mr Holding apologised for the extra hours that had been worked. Mr Holding informed Cllr Stafford the work force would endeavour to finish on time or even slightly early next time.
Cllr Dunckley stated the noise was very disturbing for a Saturday afternoon.

Cllr Price said he would prefer if the work did not go over the 1pm agreed cut off time in future.

8:57pm meeting adjourned for members of the public to speak.

Mr Holding informed members the cause of the noise at the weekend was the work on the culverts. They had to dig through the foundations of the old boiler house. This work was not quite completed yet. The breaking of concrete is very noisy.
Cllr Dunckley asked Mr Holding if this work will always be completed on a Saturday.

Mr Holding informed members that as this is a Community Building they try to pull on resources from within their Community which means much work has to be completed out of hours.

Cllr Gratton asked why this information was not highlighted during the planning application.

Mr Holding said the information was mentioned, but not significantly detailed. Mr Holding continues that this is the way the Gospel Vale Trust has always worked for 15 years. The build would cost in the region of 2 million pounds if using outside contractors, but it should be completed in a budget of approx 1.1 million pounds by using this method.

Cllr Price asked if the complete construction of the building was to be undertaken on Saturdays.

Mr Holding said their members gear their holidays towards the build to speed things up, but yes, most of the work would take place on Saturdays.

Cllr Gratton asked Mr Holding if he is committed to working within the conditions set out by MSDC.

Mr Holding informed he was; however there is to be some on-site training going to be taking place over the weekends. This information has been passed to Stephen King at MSDC via email, no response to this information has yet been received by Mr Holding from Mr King.
Cllr Gratton asked why this training has to be completed on site.

Mr Holding said it was because it is cheaper to train on site.

Cllr Dunckley asked for clarification regarding the 1pm cut off – would the work and training be continuing after 1pm on Saturdays.

Mr Holding said yes it would, but MSDC were aware.
Cllr Price stated he felt this was not consistent with Mr Holdings previous statement of wanting to keep the village on his side.


Mr Holding stated that at present this was still pre-construction works.

Cllr Dunckley informed members he felt that culvert and drainage work is not ‘pre-construction’ works.
Mr Holding stated he will continue to keep the village informed of the works completed and try to keep the peace.
9:07pm meeting reconvened.

Cllr Stafford thanked Mr Holding for attending tonight and for his courteous manner on the site at the weekend.

Mr Holding and colleague left the meeting.

It was agreed a letter should be written to MSDC regarding tonight’s findings and request an update from Mr Stephen King. Cllr Gratton to draft the letter.

One further point was raised regarding an Enforcement issue being looked into:

The mobile home located at Sam Orr’s land.

Cllr Stafford updated members of the latest information: The mobile home apparently is not ‘fitted out’ and is basically being used as a kennel for their Doberman dogs.

They have horses on site and have had trouble with someone trying to steal them which on one occasion resulted in a foal running into a fence and being so badly injured it had to have a leg amputated. Enforcement are at the moment discussing with legal whether or not it needs planning permission. 
It is understand post is delivered there.
Clerk to check with John Arnold to see is an actual visit to the site has taken place.
205.
Affordable Housing Survey – next stage discussions.


Clerk to arrange a meeting with Airs to take this issue forward to the next stage.
Cllr Gratton talked through the survey results, and suggested that it may be a good idea to set up a sub-committee for this issue as it was thought to need extra time that may not be available at PC meetings.

Cllr Gratton also suggested we should establish if the 4 households wanting affordable housing in the village are on the Councils waiting list.

Cllr Gratton asked members to read through the document in detail before the next meeting as there
  may be questions they would like answered beforehand.
206.
Chairman’s Report 

Cllr Stafford informed members the Rights of Way Officers report had been received and the following works had been 
completed:

1167   metres vegetation clearance 
4        new waymarkers 
4        repaired waymarkers 
2        repaired stiles

9:19pm Meeting adjourned
A member of the public informed the Council that many metres of their land had been cleared of vegetation, only issue being it was the wrong side. RoW Officers had been very apologetic to the error.

9:21pm Meeting reconvened.


Cllr Gratton informed members he was a keeper of a list of issues reported in the village for the next RoW visit.
Cllr Stafford informed members he has a copy of the High Cross Farm working times for their site – information passed to Cllr Gratton. It was decided to inform the nearby residents of these conditions via a flyer. Cllr Gratton in produce a flyer detailing this information.
207
Village Hall Chairman’s Report 

Cllr Butler not present. 
208.
Finance and Administration Report – Following payments were agreed.
Balance before below listed payments:
Balance of Business Instant Access Account as of 30.09.09    £  2643.08 

Balance of Albourne Current Account as of 30.09.09                 £18149.02

Action in Rural Sussex




£ 460.39

(Rural Housing Questionnaire)







Barcombe Landscapes




£110.94

(3rd Quarter maintenance work at Millennium Garden)




WSCC Payroll





£ 439.39 

                   (Sept 2009) 

                   J. Hartley 





£165.70
(Clerks Expenses End Sept/Oct 09)

Total Payments





£1176.42
 All agreed/approved and cheques signed at the end of the meeting.

Joint Parish meeting tomorrow evening - 20th September 2009 at 8pm in Fulking VH.

Clerk informed members she had been working to make contact with one of the previous Clerks Kenneth Addison for any further history on the VH. It was believed Kenneth had done some work as a Secretary to the Charlton Down Residential Association up until 2008, but the email and telephone numbers no longer work for that society. Clerk now making contact with a group called ‘Now what’s on in Charlton Down’, where a Mr K Addison is showing as secretary once more.

 Members were asked to sign a get well card for Cllr Peter Griffiths who is due to go into hospital on 23.10.09.
209.
Additional items since preparation of the Agenda


None.
210.       Councillors Exchange of information 

Cllr. Gratton- Village Quiz Night on 11.12.09. Teams of 4-6 people. £8 per ticket includes a hot supper.
Cllr Dunckley-No
Cllr Price- Update on the Village Hall lease to come to the VH meeting. A proposal has been received from David Waite at MSDC.
Cllr Gooch- Potholes – Reeds Lane. The 2 previously mentioned have been circled with white paint for 2 months now, but still need doing. Also B2116 West of Western Cottages and B2116 on the West Carriageway at the rear of Barn Close.
WSCC Fingerposts need a letter ‘A’ for the sign. Clerk to ask WSCC if they have one.

Last Wednesday of November Mary will be holding a charity lunch for the homeless – will bring flyer to the next meeting.
211.
 Date of Next Meeting 

 Monday 16th November 2009 at 7:30pm 
Signed:………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Date:……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…………….


